
 

Grafton Hot Stove League, Inc. 
May 07, 2017 

Meeting Minutes 

Meeting was called to order at Grafton Township hall at 5:00 p.m. 
 

ATTENDEES:  (in no particular order) Chris Miscuda, Jim Clark, Cara Babel, Bill Kulwicki, Bob Miscuda, Jim Martin, Jeff 

Hensley, Tom Tomasheski, Kristen Stout, Dan Stout, Scott Kardos, Adam Barnard, Scott Ulrich.  Excused from meeting: 
Dale Lowrie, Kevin Yates, Rhonda Mueller. 

 
OFFICERS/BOARD MEMBERS: (present) 
President: Chris Miscuda    Vice President: Jim Clark 
Treasurer: Tricia McCarrick    Secretary: Deb Tomasheski 
Girl’s Personnel Director: Tom Tomasheski   Boys Personnel Director: excused    
Concession Stand Director:  Deb Tomasheski  Head Umpire: Kristen Stout 
 

Trustees: (present) 
Jim Martin, Jeff Hensley, Jim Martin, Kristen Stout & Dan Stout. 

 
OFFICER’S REPORTS: 
 
Secretary:  Deb Tomasheski 
Roll call was done.  A sign in sheet was circulated and completed by those in attendance (noted above).  A motion was 
made to suspend the reading of the Meeting Minutes by Bob Miscuda, Seconded by Dan Stout.  Motion passed.  A motion 
was made to accept the Meeting Minutes by Dan Stout and Seconded by Bob Miscuda. Motion passed. 

 
Treasurer:  Tricia McCarrick 
Checking, Savings & Concession account balances were reported  A report of the Reverse Raffle fundraiser financials 
were announced.  Those present were reminded of the yearly costs and shortfalls from fundraising and concession 
profits.  A motion was made by Bob Miscuda and Seconded by Dan Stout to accept the report and approve payment of 
bills.  Motion passed.   

 
President:  Chris Miscuda 
Thank you to all of those who helped at the annual reverse raffle. 

 
Vice President: Jim Clark 
Nothing to report. 
 

Girl’s Personnel Director Report:  Tom Tomasheski 
Report all injuries to me.  I would rather hear about something minor than be surprised with an insurance request. 
Akron Racers Revenue Sharing- buy tickets online, league gets $2.50 from every ticket.  Enter promo code MIDVIEW. 
Coaches Code of Conduct not received from Yates, DiFranco(?).  Not supposed to be coaching until this is signed! 
Report all scores to your class VP 
Next County Meeting May 21, 2017, 7PM Lagrange Community Park 
 

Boy’s Personnel Director Report: Rhonda Mueller 
Class E/EE Mandatory Manager’s Meeting May 14, 1pm @ Rustic Hills Country Club. 
Next county meeting May 21, 2017, 5:00pm @ Rustic Hills Country Club. 
 

Head Umpire Report:  
Please when you are letting us know about re-schedule games that you include me in the emails. I do not look at the 
calendar all time, so if I am not told I will not get you umpires. 
Please when you are rescheduling games give me a few days so that I am able to find or move around umpires. 



Remember to treat all of the umpire (no matter if age with ) with respect since they are doing this as their job. 
 

Equipment Manager Report: Bob Miscuda 
Two girls’ teams never picked up scorebooks or ice packs, they will be put in concession stand for pick up. 
 
 

Concession Stand:  Debbie Frabotta 
Check calendar for assigned dates your team is to work.  Most teams have 3 dates.  Please have your volunteers there 
between 545 to get prep going.  Open at 6pm.  No volunteers, coaches pulled to work the stand.  No coaches, umpires 
will be pulled from field. 
 

Fundraising: Debbie Frabotta 
Nothing to report. 
 

Fields: Jim Clark 
There have been a lot of rain outs, the schedule constantly changing.  Check calendar everyday, practices will be bumped 
for games.  Contact Tom for changes in game or practice schedule.  4 coaches verified home schedule errors!  Please do 
your best not to be confirming changes then make more changes to the confirmed change. 
Rain out line is active (440) 865-9611 usually after 4pm.  Facebook post, website (slowest to update). 
Rake out fields after all practices and games.  Rakes are in closet behind field C, code is 440 (area code), code at Belden 
is 2178. 
Boy Scouts painted the storage shed, they still have Belden to do. 
Do not use the field dry that is kept in storage shed, it is expensive and to be used sparingly by the grounds crew.  If a 
field is lined, do not go onto the infield.  Field assignments may be different than what is listed on the calendar.  Please 
refer to the white board on the back of concession building. 
 

Old Business 
Picture day is May 18

th
, schedule sign ups will be distributed through email. 

 
 

New Business  
Nothing to report. 

 
Next Meeting will be June 11th, 2017, 5:00p.m. at Grafton Reservoir Park Pavilion. 
 
Motion to adjourn at 5:34 p.m. by Dan Stout, Seconded by Jeff Hensley.  Motion carries. 


